
‘Life in all its fullness’   John 10:10  
 

Newsletter #9 – Spring Term 

 

7.3.24 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
World Book Day 
We had a wonderful day on Thursday celebrating World Book 
Day. All our pupils spent the day listening to amazing stories, 
completing book themed activities and chatting about their 
favourite texts. Our four Year Six reading ambassadors visited 
Class One and Two to share a range of books they purchased 
during a trip to Waterstones in Kendal on Wednesday. 
 
We spend so much of our time in school trying to inspire our 
pupils to develop a love of reading. World Book Day is 
definitely one of our favourite days in the whole school year!   
 
Blackpool Zoo 
On Thursday 21st March, Class Two will be visiting Blackpool Zoo. The pupils and staff are really excited about the 
trip! Thank you so much to the PTA for agreeing to contribute £275 towards the cost of the entry to the zoo. The 
contribution from parents and carers will help cover the cost of the transport.  
 
If you require any further information about the trip, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Hadwin or Mrs Parsons.  
 
Attendance Letter 
Your child should have returned home tonight with an attendance slip. This slip gives you your child’s attendance for 
the year so far. Please note that our school attendance target is 95%. If we have concerns about your child’s 
attendance we will arrange a meeting to discuss what we can do to support them.  
 
If you would like to discuss your child’s attendance in more detail, please do not hesitate to speak to your child’s 
teacher or with me. To read our attendance policy you can view this here https://oldhuttonschool.org.uk/policies  
 
National Online Safety 
This week’s National Online Safety update is about cybercrime. The guide explains how to safeguard your family 
from potential cybercrime threats.  
 
To sign up for your own free National Online Safety account please follow the link below.  
https://nationalcollege.com/enrol/old-hutton-cofe-school 
 
Thanks for your continued support. 
Nick 
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Attendance in School  
Attendance for Autumn Term  94.71% 
Attendance for Spring Term 94.48% 
Attendance for W/C 3/1/24 95.00% 
Attendance for W/C 8/1/24 97.95% 
Attendance for W/C 15/1/24 87.2% 
Attendance for W/C 22/1/24 95.04% 
Attendance for W/C 29/1/24 91.28% 
Attendance for W/C 5/2/24 92.16% 
Attendance for W/C 19/2/24 96.43% 
Attendance for W/C 26/2/24 97.08% 
Attendance for W/C 4/3/24 95.20% 

 
Key Dates  

Event Date  
Film Night Thursday 14th March  
Break up for the Easter Holidays Thursday 28th March at 2pm  

 
School Year dates 2023-24 
   
Spring Term 2024 
Wednesday 3rd January – Thursday 28th March 
  
Summer Term 2024 
Staff training day Monday 15th April 
Tuesday 16th April – Friday 19th July 
Early May Bank Holiday: Monday 6th May 
Half Term Holiday: Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May 
 
Nursery applications for 2024/25 
September 2024 entry Closing date for applications – 24 March 2024 
January 2025 entry Closing date for applications – 22 September 2025 
 
For all applications please 
visit https://legacy.westmorlandandfurness.gov.uk/childrensservices/schoolsandlearning/lss/schooladmissions.asp 
for further information on how to apply. 


